# PRINCE EDWARD COUNTY ELECTORAL BOARD

P.O. Box J Farmville, Virginia 23901

#### **CANVASS MINUTES**

**DATE:** Wednesday, January 8, 2025

**PURPOSE:** Electoral Board Business Meeting-Special Election

**PRESENT:** 

**Members:** Vice Chair, Chairman, David Stockment, Secretary Gwendolyn Akers-Booker; General Registrar Lynette Wright along with Caitlin Childers, Deputy Registrar.

**PUBLIC PARTICIPATION**: Patsy Watson, Chairman of the Democratic Party was present.

David Stockment, Vice-Chairman, called the Canvass Meeting to order at 10:04 am. After calling the meeting to order, we were able to review all information with regard to votes called to the General Registrar on the night of the Special Election. After moving forward from the 5 Precincts, we moved on to CAP By Mail-in and Early Voting totals and they were accurate as reported. All 5 locations were accounted for and there were no discrepancies between what was called in verses the day of Canvass. In-person voting was accurate as reported, Early Voting by mail was accurate as reported and all Unofficial numbers may be seen on the State Website by clicking on the link <a href="https://www.elections.virginia.gov">www.elections.virginia.gov</a>.

The necessary paperwork along with envelopes that were processed were delivered to the Clerk of Circuit Court by David Stockment, Vice Chairman, and Gwen Akers-Booker, Secretary of the Electoral Board as required by law.

Upon a motion made by David Stockment and seconded by Gwen Akers-Booker, EB Secretary, We, the The Electoral Board adjourned on Wednesday, January 8, 2025 at 10:40 am and will reconvene on Friday, January 10th at 1:00 pm for further processing of the 2025 Special Election.

Gwendolyn S. Akers-Booker

Gwendolyn S. Akers-Booker Electoral Board Secretary

## PRINCE EDWARD COUNTY ELECTORAL BOARD

P.O. Box J Farmville, Virginia 23901

### Reconvened Meeting Friday, January 10, 2025

**DATE:** Friday, January 10, 2025

PURPOSE: Electoral Board Business Meeting

**PRESENT:** David Stockment, Chairman, along with Gwendolyn Akers-Booker, Secretary,

Lynette Wright, General Registrar, and Caitlin Childress.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION: Patsy Watson, Chairman of the Democratic Party was present.

The Electoral Board Members reconvened, and the meeting was called to order by David Stockment, Vice-Chairman, at 1:05 pm.

All absentee ballots received by the deadline were reviewed and processed. There were **no** provisional ballots to be counted during this Special Election.

The Board then approved the results of the Special Election and authorized the General Registrar to finalize the same with the Department of Elections.

The Minutes from the Canvass of this Special Election were reviewed and approved by David Stockment and Seconded by Gwen Akers-Booker.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 1:40 p.m.

## Gwendolyn S. Akers-Booker

Gwendolyn Akers-Booker Electoral Board Secretary